
Town of Oswego Highway Department 

Monthly Report – October 8, 2019   
• Highway 
• FEMA Damage.  The town recently received a check from FEMA for their share (75%) of the total 

estimate.  We are still waiting for NY States portion, (12.5% - 25%).  
• The Hall Rd culvert has been replaced, and the road has been paved.  Frontiers Contractor has 

completed their work. 
• Paving is scheduled for completion today on Chapel Rd and Rathburn Rd between Co Rt 20 and 

1564 Rathburn Rd.  All work stayed within budget.   
• Beginning to prep and outfit for winter. 
• Reminder that all leaves MUST be bagged for pick-up.  Please use bio-degradable bags (available 

at all local hardware stores) 
•  

• BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS 
• Town Hall 
• One boiler still cuts out at times, Hyde Stone still unsure of reason.  No new info at this time.   
• Community Center 
• Plumbing rough-in has been completed by Oswego Mechanical.  Carpenter will need to be 

scheduled for sheetrock hang and finish, painting and floor installation.   Electric and Plumbing 
trim out to follow. 

•  

• SEWER SYSTEMS  
• Ontario Heights  
• Need new sewer line turned over to Town.  There is a valve that needs yearly maintenance – 

have yet to locate it.  Not sure that Newman has done maintenance. 

• Sleepy Hollow  
• Nothing new to report. 


